

**Executive Head Teacher:** Andrew Smith B.Ed (Hons), M.Sc, NPQH **Acting Head of School:** Angela Parry BA (Hons) Education

# **Nettleton Community Primary School**

Moortown Road, Nettleton, Lincolnshire, LN7 6AA **T:** 01472 851455 **F:** 01472 851455 **E:** enquiries@nettleton.lincs.sch.uk www.nettletonprimary.co.uk

Tuesday 30th November 2021

**Dear Parents and Carers** 

# **Termly update**

As we are quickly approaching the end of term, we wanted to share some updates regarding activities and performances that we have planned.

## **Infection Control**

We appreciate your continued support to help us keep our community safe. Our infection rates are currently low and we are hoping they will remain this way.

Please continue don't send your child into school if they are displaying Covid 19 symptoms (new persistent cough, high temperature, loss of smell or taste) and book a PCR test for them. If you need any help or support, please don't hesitate to contact us.

#### **Food Parcels**

We are fortunate to be continuing to receive food bank donations from Tesco which can be made up in to food parcels. They usually consist of tinned and packet foods.

If you would like a food parcel, please don't hesitate to email me or speak to the school office and I will organise one for you.

### **Christmas Parties**

Our Christmas parties will be held on Friday 17th December, the last day of term. As usual children will be able to come into school in their finest party clothes and bring in food to enjoy at their party. Party plates will be sent home nearer the time.

**Christmas Jumper Day:** is on Friday  $10^{th}$  December, children are invited to come into school in their favourite Christmas Jumper, we are asking for a donation of £1.00 per child. Any donations will go to Save the Children.

### **Return to school in January:**

Please can we remind you that the return date to school after the holiday is Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> January as Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> January is a Bank Holiday.

As ever, if you need any help or support or have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Kind regards

Nichola Allerston Executive Head Teacher



